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Mr. Chairman and members of the House Human Services, my name is Alexis Wangler. I am the 

Co-Founder and President of the 501(c)(3) nonprofit Health Freedom North Dakota. This is my 

written testimony in regard to House Bill No. 1320. 

 

I am strongly in favor of this bill. As stated in my written testimony for House Bill No. 1307, 

vaccinations are not one size fits all. Did you know that vaccines by law are classified as an 

“unavoidably unsafe” product? An unavoidably unsafe product is a product that is incapable of 

being made safe for its intended and ordinary use. No one should be mandated to ingest or inject 

and unavoidably unsafe product. 

Vaccines can cause injury and death. The Vaccine Injury Compensation Program (VICP) 

acknowledges and compensates for injury and death as a result of vaccination. Many peer 

reviewed studies evidence severe adverse events that can occur from vaccination. The National 

Childhood Vaccine Injury Act of 986 was in response to failing vaccine manufacturers overrun 

with injury and death lawsuits from vaccines, namely DPT.  

Another reason I am strongly in favor of this bill is because people have the God-given right to 

bodily autonomy. Vaccine mandates violate bodily autonomy via coercion. When one is forced 

to choose between removal of their basic liberties or to unwilling consent to a medical procedure, 

this amounts to coercion.  

Lastly, I am strongly in favor of this bill because it would prohibit making receipt of a vaccine a 

condition for entry, education, employment, or services. Again, to prohibit a person from 

anything based on vaccination status is discrimination. This component of the bill would help 

parents with the struggle of finding daycare, keep his or her job, etc.  

I urge you to agree to pass this bill. It would do so much good. Thank you for your time & 

consideration. 


